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May 6, 2015 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  State Board of Regents 
 
FROM:  David L. Buhler 
 
SUBJECT: Southern Utah University – Sale of Noncontiguous Property 
 

Issue 
 

Southern Utah University (SUU) has requested authorization to sell two Cedar City vacant lots that are not 
contiguous to campus.  The lots are located at 311 West 200 North and 173 North 300 West as identified 
on the attached map. 
 

Background 
 
These lots were purchased as part of a plan to create a gateway to the campus with the potential 
construction of University hotel as part of the plan.  In the more than a decade since the conception of that 
plan, for a variety of reasons it no longer appears feasible nor meets the highest needs of the institution.  
Accordingly, SUU wishes to sell them.  The lots are situated between two properties currently owned by the 
Dixie and Anne Leavitt Foundation (DALF) that, as is noted in the attached letter from SUU, were 
purchased by DALF at the request of SUU.  It is worth noting that according to a conversation between 
President Wyatt and the Commissioner, SUU is the main financial beneficiary of the DALF.   
 
The two properties were purchased in 2004 for the combined appraised price of $357,000 as approved by 
the Regents in their March 11-12, 2004 meeting (see attached agenda item).  At that time, there were 
residences on both properties which, based on descriptions provided in the appraisals at the time, were in 
marginal to very poor condition.  Both residences subsequently were razed and the properties are now 
vacant. 
 
The intent is to offer the vacant lots to DALF as a first right of refusal at the currently appraised price of 
$157,000 with SUU retaining an easement on the corner of 311 West 200 North that will allow University 
signage to remain in place.   
 
Summaries of the two property appraisals are attached for your information.  The substantial difference in 
the appraised prices of the two lots is the fact that the lot on the corner of 200 North and 300 West is zoned 
“commercial” while the other is “residential.” 
  
SUU officials will be present at the meeting to present this proposal as well as provide additional 
information and respond to questions from the Board. 
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Commissioner’s Recommendation 
 
Given the unique circumstances and history involving these properties, it seems reasonable to conclude 
that disposal of the property in the way that it is proposed is in the best interest of the institution.  
Accordingly, the Commissioner recommends that the Regents approve this sale of property as requested 
by SUU. 
 
 
 
    _______________________________                                                              
    David L. Buhler 
    Commissioner of Higher Education 
 
DLB/GLS/WRH 
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